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ALLENTOWN DOG TRAINING CLUB 

GENERAL MEETING 

Date: December 14, 2022 
MINUTES 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:31pm by President Chuck Achenzie. 

President Achenzie noted that there were 41 members in attendance. 

 

Minutes:  

The membership had before it for approval the minutes of the general meeting held on November 

9, 2022 which are posted on the website and in the newsletter. No corrections or additions were 

noted. Katie Dyer moved to accept the November 9, 2022 minutes. The motion was seconded 

by Wilma Brucker and the motion passed by unanimous voice vote.  

 

Treasurer’s Report - Barb Artim:  

Barb Artim was absent.  

President Chuck Achenzie read the treasurer’s report (see attached page 4). 

No corrections or additions were noted to the Treasurer’s Report. Debbie Achenzie moved to 

accept the Treasurer's Report as submitted. The motion was seconded by Terry Papineau and 

the motion passed by unanimous voice vote. 

 

Correspondence – Terry Papineau: 

No report. 

 

Federation – Edie Rysdyk:  

Edie Rysdyk reported that she will be sending Steve Markowitz links from the Federation to be 

published on the ADTC website. There will be changes of state representatives since the 

November 2022 Pennsylvania elections. 

 

Membership Report – Debbie Achenzie: 

Debbie Achenzie presented the Membership Report (see attached page 5).

First Reading:  

Cindy Attinello - Absent 
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Training Director’s Report – Phyllis Broderick:  

Training Director Phyllis Broderick was absent.  

President Achenzie presented the Training Director’s Report (see attached page 6). 

Committees:   

 

Newsletter – Jacqui Hartranft & Rita Brian: 

Jacqui Hartranft announced the deadline for the next newsletter is due December 25th. 

Please send information and pictures to Rita Brian: rabkab@comcast.net or Jacqui 

Hartranft: japhart@ptd.net 

Publicity – Dusty Springer 

No report. 

Point Show – Gail James 

Gail James was absent. No report. 

Trophies - Chris Courduff 

Trophy chairperson Chris Courduff reported that donations for the Point Show are 

down as of now. Cris had a few donation forms with her which she gave to club 

members. 

Sunshine committee Debbie & Chuck Achenzie 

 A card was sent to Barb Katz on the passing of her mother. 

Website – Steve Markowitz 

Steve Markowitz reported that the inquiries from contacts moved from Phyllis 

Broderick to new Training Director Terry Papineau. 

Mat Coordinator – Cris Courduff 

Cris Courduff reported that the company that serviced the vacuum cleaners in the past 

is no longer in business. Cris questioned if the vacuums needed to be serviced every 

year. It was decided that the vacuums will be serviced on an as needed basis. 

Old Business: 

 No old business.  

New Business: 

No new business. 

The next Board meeting will be held on January 22, 2023 at 6:00pm in Macungie Memorial Hall. 

The Board meeting is open to the membership. 

The next general meeting will be held on January 11, 2023 at 6:30pm inside Macungie Hall. 
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The Staples number is 610-439-2800. 

Brags: 

Several members announced brags. 

Adjournment:  

There being no further business before the general membership, Wilma Brucker moved 

to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Katie Dyer. The motion passed by 

unanimous voice vote. The Christmas party followed the meeting. 

President Achenzie adjourned the meeting at 6:50pm.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Linda Eldon, Recording Secretary 
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ADTC General Meeting Treasurers Report

11/1/2022

Category 11/30/2022

INCOME

Dues 785.00$       

Training 3,346.00$    

Training - Rally 1,216.00$    

Training Specialty 25.00$         

TOTAL INCOME 5,372.00$   

EXPENSES

Seminar Exp (39.27)$        

Storage Unit (198.00)$      

Telephone (35.52)$        

Training Exp (2,050.00)$   

Training Exp Rally (420.00)$      

Training Exp Specialty (305.00)$      

TOTAL EXPENSES (3,047.79)$  

OVERALL TOTAL 2,324.21$   

Account Balance

Bank Accounts

Checking 23,762.70$  

Savings -$            

TOTAL Bank Accounts 23,762.70$ 

Cash Accounts

Cash Account -$            

TOTAL Cash Accounts -$            

Investment Accounts

ING CD -$            

Vanguard 58,192.26$  

TOTAL Investment Accounts 58,192.26$ 

OVERALL TOTAL 81,954.96$ 

11/01/2022 through 11/30/2022

Income/Expense by Category - Nov 2022

Account Balances - As of 12/03/2022

(Includes unrealized gains)
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Membership Report December 14, 2022 

Membership Chairperson, Debbie Achenzie 

 

The following Membership information will be presented at the General Meeting on 12/14/2022 

 

First Readings… Please mark present or not present for the minutes. 

 

Cindy Attinello – Not present 
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Allentown Dog Training Club Directors Report  

Phyllis Broderick, Training Director - December 14, 2022 

 
All obedience and rally classes completed the 2nd week of the 7-week session.  Wednesday’s 

advanced beginner/novice class is filled with 19 enrolled.  The session is closed with no drop ins 

allowed. 

 

There is no training tonight Wednesday as we will be celebrating with our Christmas party.  

Thursday, December 15th classes and ring time also are cancelled due to the weather forecast.   

Classes and ring time rental will resume December 21st and 22nd. 

 

Terry’s STAR puppy and beginner classes have 5 enrolled in each class. These classes are running 

smoothly. 

 

Terry will be taking the reservations for the puppy and beginner classes.  The next sessions will 

start Thursday, January 19th.  To enroll, please contact Terry. 

 

Linda Krasley has started her two novice rally classes.  A day class at 1-2pm and an evening class 

at 7:15-8:15pm.  Both are well attended. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Phyllis Broderick 

 


